
President’s Bulletin – December, 2024 

Hello Ladies: 

Happy Days!  We are in the midst of the holiday seasons of cheer, Joy, and gift giving of all 

kinds. 

My wish is for all to be happy and share with family and friends your blessed kindness and love. 

 

I sent out a questionnaire to all department officers. I asked for feedback on the status of your 

office. I was pleased to receive several of your responses. I plan to contact and keep in touch 

with you until I have 100% feedback. I have an order and responsibility to each of you, and what 

you expect the office of your president to uphold. With your support and cooperation, I too can 

achieve success for all. 

 

I was invited to attend the Post 22 Veteran’s Day Celebration. I could not attend. I have in past 

years attended this extraordinary celebration for our veterans. I am so proud of our veterans and  

their families for what they have done and for much of what they continue to do. I could not 

attend, because at the same time a Texas Hold’em event, scheduled for a year in advance, took 

place at the same time for the department.  Replacement of any Texas Hold’em volunteer is 

nonexistent with so late at the notice. Michigan’s Gaming Control Board requires a certain 

number of volunteers during each four-day event. My absence would have meant a mandatory 

cancellation of that day.  The state does not take kindly to any disruption and will penalize any 

organization at fault. 

 

I want to reiterate information about our upcoming date for SEC. It is February 8th.  The Honors 

and Awards committee meeting is at 11:00AM.  At 1:00PM lunch is provided, and the SEC 

meeting will begin at 2:00PM. Please have your activity reports complete and refer to officers’ 

instructions as to how many sheets are needed and if you are required to be at the meeting. 

 

Thank you for your support and cooperation. Keep up your great work. 

 

Gloria Hall, President 

AMVETS Ladies Auxiliary 

Dept. of MI 

 


